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Term 1 
     
 

May 

15-19 NAPLAN Testing 

 21  Year 7 & 8 Parent Teacher   

        Interviews   

23   SRC Trivia Night 

30 Photo day   

 

 

June   

1 Athletics Carnival 

6      P & F Meeting 7pm 

11 Public Holiday   

29 Polding Walk 

 

July 

6      Last day of Term 2     

 
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

We have had a very good start to the term. Our      
students seem to have settled straight back into their 
learning and we have been experiencing some       
unseasonably warm weather. 
 
This week, on Wednesday, we had the pleasure of a 
visit from Sue Walsh, the Deputy Executive Director, 
Catholic Education, Parramatta. She was joined in her 
visit by our Learning Leader, Jane Kaperonis. While 
here they were able to visit quite a few class and see 
first hand how our students were involved in their 
learning. In her comments afterwards Sue said how 
much she was struck by the obviously good            
relationships between our students and their      
teachers. This is fine praise for the College from 
someone who spends a lot of her time visiting a      
variety of schools. 
 
Of course there is still so much that we need to do to 
continue improving the learning of our students. We 
will be spending some time this year working to      
ensure that we are setting challenging goals when  
assessing our students as part of  meeting their      
Individual student's needs 
 
 

God Bless  
 
 
 
 

 
 
Kevin Jones 
 



College Leadership Teams 

~ Executive ~ 

Principal 
Mr Kevin Jones 

Assistant Principals  
Mr Rodney Howard / Mr Harry Fernandez 

Religious Education Coordinator 
 Joshua Rodricks-Testa 

Case Management Coordinator 
Miss Hayley Lalor 

School Secretary 
Mrs Lisa Casey/Mrs Deanna Melbin 

Business Manager 
Mr Paul Cruise 

Administration Coordinator 
Mrs Dominque Sidaros 

Staff Representative 

Brett Collimore   

~ Curriculum Forum & Assistants ~ 

Religious Education Coordinator 
Joshua Rodricks-Testa / 

Assistant: Mrs Jessica Damski  
Learning Technologies Coordinator 

Mr Matthew Kneller 

Visual Arts 
Miss Angela Rando 

Music 

Bradley lee 

English 
Ms Angela McEnearney /Assistant: Miss Melina Jamhour 

Human Society & Its Environment 
Mr Paul Sykes / Assistant:  Mr Brett Windon 

Languages 
Ms Felicity Lupton 

Mathematics 
Mrs Anni Brailey / Assistant:  Mrs Despina Wealth 

PDHPE 
Mr Marc Sluiter / Assistant:  Mr Liam Campbell 

Careers 
Mr Brett Collimore 

Science 
Mr Stephen Godfrey / Assistant:  Mr Steve Lans 

Sports Coordinator 
Mr Dean Bertenshaw 

Technology & Applied Studies 
Mr Edward Gruppetta / Mrs Lisa Cummins 

Year Coordinators 
Year 7: Mr Craig Adams 
Year 8: Miss Kristy Walsh  
Year 9: Mr Jeremy Tuano 

Year 10: Mr Matthew Marshall 
 Senior Coordinator: 
   Mr Nick Briffa 
 

Social Justice Coordinator 
Mrs Janette Wick 

 

Home-School Liaison Coordinator 
Miss Jenny Woods 

Student Counsellors 
Mrs Debbie Robinson/ Mrs Sara Kennedy 

Librarian 
Mrs Kerrie Brownscombe 



Year 7 Enrolments 2019 
 
Enrolment forms for Year 7 2019 are now available from the 
office. Feeder schools have been given enrolment forms. 
Completed applications MUST be returned to the College 
no later than Friday 25th May 2018. 
 
It is absolutely essential that families with children at Bede 
Polding ensure that they collect an enrolment form for  
siblings they wish to commence at  Bede Polding in Year 7 
2019. The school has no way of knowing that you wish 
to enroll a sibling unless you submit an application. 
 
 
 

 
 

Due to technical issues at the Catholic Education  Office , Parramatta, We have been 

advised that the Term 2 School Fee Statements have been delayed. 

We sincerely apologise for this. 

 
 

Term 2 School Fee Statements 



 

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN HOSTING  
AN EXCHANGE  

STUDENT? 
 

Nacel Australasia is looking for a family who is willing to host an exchange 
student this year! They have several short term French students arriving into 
Sydney on the  29 July - 25 August 2018. 
 
 Key points about Nacel Student Exchange: 
 
•Nacel’s programs help young people around the world expand their           
horizons, engage with other cultures and improve their language skills 
•Our aim is to place one student per school to promote full cultural and       
lingual immersion 
•Our students enter Australia on a visitor (tourist) visa and are classified as a 
guest of the school they attend 
•Students are required to pay for all school related expenses including;        
uniform, textbooks and subject resource charges, public transport to and from 
school, outings, excursions and all personal and incidental spending 
•Students live with a volunteer host family sourced from the school           
community  
 
Family Incentives are available for families offering to host:  
 the 2018/19 Entertainment book 
 $300 Coles Voucher  
 $750 discount to a student member of the hosting family for any of our 

international programs in 2018 
  
By welcoming a Nacel Australasia, European high school student into your 
home this winter you will enhance your  family’s language skills, cultural    
exposure and global network. 
Every year our organization assists students from France,  Italy, Germany and 
Spain to experience life in an Australian school while living with an          
Australian family. 
 
These students, boys and girls between 14 – 17 years of age, are hosted by   
private and independent schools around the country and current students’    
families. 
 
•We liaise and work directly with the host family preparing to receive an   
overseas student and provide them with 24/7 support throughout the stay 
•Students on placements also have access to 24/7 support and have            
comprehensive insurance 



 
  
Planning is going well for the Polding Walk to be held on Friday, 29th 
June (Week 9). Letters outlining details of the day, were issued to all   
students before the end of Term 1. Students were given their purple 
sponsorship cards and should be getting sponsors signed up. Special     
letters for attracting business sponsors are  available at the Student Foyer. 
There are some great prizes and incentives on offer (including gift    
vouchers and a day at Wet 'N Wild) for those students who raise the most   
money. If  parents are interested in volunteering to help on the day, 
please complete the  response slip on the  letter and return it to school as 
soon as possible. This year we are hoping to raise around $50,000 through 
the Polding Walk and that money will benefit students by buying a new   
mini-bus that will be used to transport students to sporting and other 
events/activities. 



 
Cattle Paraders 
 

Ryan Carpenter Year 11 won RAS Youth Show Grand Champion Parader on 
the beef cattle   
 
Apart from this big win, the 16-year-old's achievements to date include    
winning champion sub-intermediate parader at the NABJHS in 2017, a    
previous first place in the junior paraders competition at Sydney and many 
class wins and champions at local shows.  

Mr Carpenter was also successful in the 2018 RAS/ASC beef cattle           
paraders final receiving second place in an extremely tough heat. He was 
second in class at the 2018 Angus Youth Roundup in Wodonga, Victoria.  

 
 
 
 

Star Spot 
These are our stars of the week. 

Congratulations to:   Ryan Carpenter          

                   & Taryn Edwards  



 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Taryn Edwards 
2018 Hawkesbury Show 

Open Junior Art-17 Years & Under  

1st Prize, “Refugee” 





 

Information Software and  
Technology -Robotics  

 
The year 10 students in the TAS subject of Information Software 
and Technology (IST) all very willingly assisted in setting up the 
schools newly purchased LEGO robotics mindstorm EV3 kits over 
the last week. During term 2 the year 10 class will be                  
programming and  completing challenges set around a space 
theme using the kits.  
 
Both year 9 and year 10 students who selected IST for their stage 
5 elective will be using the robotic to program and problem solve 
using the LEGO kits.  
 



The Annual SRC Trivia Night is fast approaching so get in quick to secure your table and to 
purchase raffle tickets! All students, parents and families are invited so lock in the date.  
 
To secure your table, simply download the attached Table Form Booking, pick one up 
from the College Office or ask your child to pick one up during homeroom on your behalf. 
Once it is filled it in, simply return it to the College Office with the money enclosed or ask 
your child to return it on your behalf.  
 
Raffle tickets are also being sold during homeroom, at recess and lunch, and also on the 
night, so don't forget to bring your spare change to go into the draw to win a family     
holiday, family passes to lots of cool places like Scenic World and Wet n Wild, lots of   
electrical goods and much, much more!  
 
For more information regarding the Trivia Night, please feel free to contact Ms. Vassallo 
either at school or via email at svassallo4@parra.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:svassallo4@parra.catholic.edu.au


Nominate a table name/team name above  

Indicate the names of the 10x players below, along with a nominated group leader 

Cost: $60 per table/$6 per person 

Enclose money in a clearly marked envelope/zip lock bag with this form and return to a SRC    
member before Wednesday 16th May (Week 3).  

- EARLY BIRD SPECIAL - 

SUBMIT FORMS BEFORE WEDNESDAY 9TH MAY (WEEK 2) AND GET $10 OFF!  
 

 
 

Forms and money must be returned to your Year Group SRC Representative by 

Name Paid 

1. Group Leader: 
  

  

2.   

3.   

4.   

5.   

6.   

7.   

8.   

9.   

10.   

TABLE NAME:___________________________________ 









providing quality public transport 

Busways Group Pty Ltd 

5 Bridge St, Pymble NSW 2073 

www.busways.com.au 

 

 
 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

ABN 86 000 173 437 

T   (02) 9625 8900 

F   (02) 9625 4703 

150 Glendenning Rd 

Glendenning NSW 2761 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

Penrith Depot 

T   (02) 4721 9900 

F   (02) 4732 6160 

47-53 Mullins Rd 

Penrith NSW 2750 

Busways Blacktown P/L 

Windsor Depot 

T   (02) 4574 9200 

F   (02) 4577 9054 

91 Mulgrave Rd 

Mulgrave NSW 2756 

Busways Gosford P/L 

ABN 79 817 812 619 

T   (02) 4368 2277 

F   (02) 4368 2077 

42 Empire Bay Dr 

Kincumber NSW 2251 

Busways Wyong P/L 

ABN 17 000 044 726 

T   (02) 4392 6666 

F   (02) 4392 5831 

9 Arizona Rd 

Woongarrah NSW 2259 

Busways North Coast 

P/L 

ABN 75 106 202 340 

T   (02) 6583 2499 

F   (02) 6583 2388 

6-8 Denham St 

Port Macquarie NSW 2444 

 

 

 

 

Does your child catch a school bus? Help them keep it! 

As the bus operator that providing your child’s school bus services, we’re asking for your help getting your 

child to use their Opal card on every bus trip. 

Since the introduction of the School Opal card in 2016, school bus patronage data has significantly 

dropped. This is not reflected in the number of students actually travelling on our buses for various 

reasons a large number of students are consistently not using their Opal cards as they should be. 

Opal data gathered by tapping on and off is used by transport planners and service schedulers to design 

the bus network that best serves the community utilising the resources available. 

If students don’t tap on and off then school bus services will appear underutilised and may be considered 

for cancellation based on low passenger numbers.  

Please help us reinforce the message that tapping on and off every bus journey with an Opal card is 

essential to travel on the bus. This will ensure school services continue to be planned for the students that 

use it, providing the journey to school your children depend on.  

To help us achieve this, please talk with your child: 

 Ask them if they tap on and off the bus with their Opal card. 

 If they do, congratulate them for doing the right thing and talk about why it’s important.  

 If they sometimes don’t or never do, ask them why.  

o Are they confused about why they have to? Talk about why it’s important, and that every 

tap tells the bus planners that the bus is needed.  

o Do they forget? Help them find a way to remember, such as getting into the habit of 

getting their Opal card out as soon as they arrive at the bus stop or bus line.  

o Is their Opal card at the bottom of their bag? Help find a handier place to keep it. 

o Are they influenced by friends or peers that don’t tap? Talk about how they like to travel 

on the bus with their friends and how tapping is what keeps the service running. 

o Have they lost their Opal card? To order a new Opal card visit www.opal.com.au. 

If there’s another reason that you’d like to discuss with Busways, please contact us at 

infoline@busways.com.au or call our customer service team on 9497 1878 to talk to us. We are happy to 

listen and do what we can to help your child feel comfortable using their Opal card. 

Thank you for helping us to best serve your school community. 





Bede Polding Uniform Price List     

Junior Girls Senior Girls 
Summer 
  

Summer 

Summer Dress $60.00 Navy Blue Skirt $60.00 

Sky Anklets $  6.00 
  

Short Sleeve Blouse $35.00 

Winter Winter 

Junior Girls Blazer $150.00 Senior Girls Blazer $150.00 

Winter Skirt $  51.00 Navy Scarf $15.00 

Short Sleeve Shirt $  27.00 Navy Stockings $  8.00 

Maroon Tie $  15.00 White Anklets $  6.00 

Black Stockings $    8.00 
  

    

Junior Boys Senior Boys 

Summer Summer 
Short Sleeve Shirt $27.00 Striped Shirt $35.00 

Navy Shorts $40.00 Navy Shorts $40.00 

Navy Trousers $46.00 Navy Trousers $46.00 

Navy Socks $  6.00 
  

Navy Socks $  6.00 

Winter Winter 

College Blazer $150.00 College Blazer $150.00 

Navy Striped Tie $  15.00 
  

Navy Tie $  15.00 

Junior Unisex Senior Unisex 

Maroon Jumper 10-16 
18-22 
24-26 
28-30 

$66.00 
$70.00 
$77.00 
$84.00 

Navy Jumper 10-16 
18-22 
24-26 
28-30 

$66.00 
$70.00 
$77.00 
$84.00 

Sports Uniform Accessories 

College Polo $40.00 School Bag $70.00 

College Shorts $30.00 Belt (Black) $13.00 

Sports Cap $13.00 Aprons $10.00 

Sports Socks $ 8.00 Safety Goggles $  6.00 

Tracksuit Top $75.00 Drawstring Bag $  5.00 

Tracksuit Pants $45.00 Navy Umbrella $12.00 
    Calculator $26.00 

 

  
Terms of Trade: Cash, cheque, 
Mastercard, Visa and 
EFTPOS accepted. 

Cooking Hat $  5.00 

Year 7 Book Pack $40.00 

Year 8 Book Pack $40.00 

Maroon Gloves $  5.00 

A4 Art Diary $  8.00 

11x14 Art Diary $12.00 

A4 Visual Journal $14.00 

2 Piece Brush Set 
Year 9 Art Pack 

$  8.00 
$40.00 



 
  

Illegal Stopping in Tasman Place 
This has been reported to police who will issue penalty notices to 
those offending. 
 

Illegal U Turn: 
All parents and students are warned that making a U turn out of 
the bus bay on  
Rifle Range Rd is illegal. We bring this to your attention as making this turn is very  
unsafe, even when the 40kmh limit applies. Please do not make this turn. 
 

Recharging Mobile Devices: 
All students are asked to ensure that their mobile devices are fully charged before 
they arrive at the College each day. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MOTORISTS  
 

RE:  SCHOOL BUS ZONES IN RIFLE RANGE ROAD 
 

Please be aware that the School Bus Zones in Rifle Range Road are as  
follows: 

1. The existing bus bay near the main car park gate is now a School Bus Zone on School Days from 8:00am
-9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm. Therefore other than buses - any vehicle parking or stopping in this bus 
bay for any purpose during these times is doing so illegally. Clear signage has been erected reading  

 "NO ENTRY - BUSES EXCEPTED" to warn motorists of this change. 
 
2. The former School Bus Zone located near the Front Gate has been converted to a Full Time Bus Zone. 

Clear signage has been erected to warn motorists of this change. Therefore other than buses, any vehi-
cle parking or stopping for any purpose in the School Bus Zone at any time, is 
doing so illegally. 

IMPORTANT NOTICE FOR DROP OFF/PICK UP 
 

For safety reasons parents are asked NOT to drive onto the school grounds 
to drop off or pick up students before 9:30am and after 2:30pm.  The ONLY 
EXCEPTION to this is for students with disabilities. 
 
    Thank you 



Reminder of how to reply to SMS Absence messages  
 
If you reply to the SMS message there is no need to send in a note to explain the absence -the SMS 
is sufficient. If you do not reply a note must be sent in with your child and given to their homeroom 
teacher on the day of return. 
 
In your SMS reply please include the following details:  
 
Child first and surname, Year group and homeroom (if known), reason for absence. 
Examples:  
Kylie Howard, 8D2, sick with a cold. 
Nikki Howard ,11, orthodontist appointment 
 
PLEASE NOTE THAT IT IS VERY IMPORTANT THAT YOU GIVE REASON FOR ABSENCE.  We are 
still receiving replies without providing a reason for absence.  In these cases it is still an unexplained 
absence and will remain outstanding. 
 
Please do not call the number sent in the SMS, it is only for SMS replies.  
The replies are not downloaded till 1:00pm daily, so if, you need to clarify any details  
concerning your child’s attendance please call the College office before 1pm on 4560 2900 

IMPORTANT NOTICES  - SMS ABSENCES 
 

If your child is absent from school for any length of time and you do not  
receive an SMS message from the College please provide a note the first day 
back at school giving the date(s) and reason why your child was absent which 
should be given to their Homeroom teacher on the day of return. 
 

On occasion it is out of our control that we experience an Internet or  
Telstra problem and therefore we are unable to send out the SMS absence 
messages. 
 

Thank you for your patience. 



ASSESSMENT TASK CALENDAR  

PLEASE NOTE:  

In the case of any discrepancy in the assessment dates published here the date that will be used by the 
College in the event of any appeal or other process will be the date on the Assessment Task Cover Sheet 
provided directly to the student. Please contact the College if you have any concerns about any of the 
information published here. 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK 3 Term 2 

 

 

 
3A 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

  14 May 15 May 16 May 17 May 

12 
ATD E&ESc (IC)  VET Hospitality (S) History Ext (S) 

11 ATD     

10 

ATD  
 
 

   

9 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

8 ATD     

7 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK  4 Term 2 

 
 

 
4B 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  21 May 22 May 23 May 24 May 25 May 

12 
ATD English Adv (IC) 

English Std (IC) 
    

11 
ATD Catholic St (S / IC)  Visual Arts (S)   

10 
ATD Drama (S / IC) 

 
Drama (S / IC) 
Music (S) 

Geography (IC)   

9 
ATD      

8 
ATD      

7 
ATD      

 

 
5A 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

  28 May 29 May 30 May 31 May 1 June 

12 
ATD Ancient History (S)    

Athletics 
 Carnival 

11 
ATD Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free Assessment Free 

10 
ATD Visual Arts (IC)  Assessment Free Assessment Free 

9 
ATD   Assessment Free Assessment Free 

8 
ATD     

7 
ATD     

ASSESSMENT TASKS DUE FROM STUDENTS WEEK  5 Term 2 


